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Training and Leadership Development at NASA
The Revision of MEP and MIP (October 2007)
Leadership courses at the Agency level are being modified to align with the Agency’s mission and strategic goals, as well as to provide leadership development opportunities to a broader range of employees.  As a result of an evaluation of the overall Agency Leadership Development Program, conducted by the Office of Human Capital Management (OHCM), six general recommendations for Leadership Development at NASA provide the basis for the changes to the leadership programs – 
· Ensure that the goals, objectives, and content of all Agency leadership programs and classes are directly tied to and support the Agency’s current mission and strategic goals
· Strengthen the overall selection process for these programs and classes
· Utilize an integrated approach that ties together all of the Agency leadership programs
· Cultivate a culture in the Agency, at all levels, that values leadership development
· Strengthen the evaluation process for the entire Leadership Program
· Integrate technical training and leadership training into a consolidated Agency training and development program.

During the first quarter of FY 2008, NASA employees will be receiving information about Leadership Program changes. The new Leadership Alignment for Managers (LAM) Course will be offered in February 2008.  It serves as a replacement for the Management Education Program (MEP) and is directly linked to NASA’s vision, mission, goals and objectives.  LAM is the first new residential course to be piloted and implemented.  The target audience for the LAM Course is a cross agency group of GS-level 14s and 15s with formal managerial accountabilities and/or significant leadership impact.  As a prerequisite, participants must have completed either an internal or external center-level leadership program prior to attending the course.    

A revision of the Managing the Influence Process Program (MIP) is being updated and condensed.  The new version, Leading Through Influence (LTI), will be offered in January 2008.  The audience for LTI will be GS-level 13s, 14s, and 15s who do not have direct supervisory or managerial responsibility.   
The intent of the redesigned leadership courses is to provide for employees meaningful leadership development experiences that align with NASA's strategic direction.  The upcoming leadership redesign changes will be implemented in phases.  Ongoing communications will be provided to create awareness and inform the NASA community about the redesign and realignment efforts. 
Questions regarding Leadership Alignment for Managers and other NASA leadership programs should be directed to Lauren Leo, at lauren.leo@nasa.gov or 202.358.1333.
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